Elinor Lisa
North Yarmouth

Dear Senator Hickman, Representative Sylvester, and Members of the Joint Standing
Committee on Labor and Housing.My name is Elinor (Elli) Lisa and I live in North
Yarmouth Maine. I am writing today in support of LD 1559 “Resolve, To Create the
Commission To Develop a Paid Family and Medical Leave Benefits Program.”

| am the founder of a grassroots organization called Paid Leave for ME. | started this
organization in March of 2019. We currently have 351 members. | can trace my passion for
Paid Family and Medical Leave to three significant moments in my life. The first was my time
as a Human Resources Professional. Watching co-workers dip into the negative of their
earned paid time off while they struggled with an illness. Explaining to expecting mothers how
the bulk of their maternity leave would be unpaid.

The second was the birth of my son who had to stay in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit
(NICU) for 4 weeks. | would hear mother’s frustrations with lack of paid leave from their
employers and how they had to go back to work at the same time they would be bringing
home their baby. How come short term disability only considered the health of the mother and
not the health of their struggling baby?

The third was my own health struggles after the birth of my second child. That is
when I had my ah-ha moment. Driving home from a physical therapy appointment to
address injuries I had sustained during my daughter’s birth. Frustrated by how slowly
my body was healing and struggling with, unbeknownst at the time, postpartum
depression, my thoughts drifted to the new families who did not have the same
financial and emotional support that I had.

I worked for one organization during my time as a Human Resources Professional
that employed people who lived and worked in New Jersey. When expecting mothers
would call our leave department about their upcoming maternity leave they would
learn that they had an extra month of leave called “baby bonding” which was
provided by their state’s paid family leave program. This extra month allowed these
employees to have more time to bond with their baby, heal from their birth and figure
out arrangements for when they returned to work.

LD 1559 would take the important time to research states like New Jersey, Massachusetts,
New York, Connecticut, Rhode Island, and others that currently have paid family leave
systems. This study will learn from their mistakes and improvements to create a paid family
leave system built by and for Mainers. This study will prove what many of us already know.
That paid family and medical leave is a necessary need for all working Mainers. | am urging
the commission to vote “ought to pass” on LD 1559 and take the first steps toward equitable
and accessible paid leave for Maine workers. Thank you.



